
From: Chambers - Asbury VP <Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, July 1, 2024 12:31 PM 
To: 'MatthewWiffen' < >; 'Minna Davis' <mdavis@rtbu.org.au>; 'Marian 
McKeown' <MMcKeown@asu.asn.au>; 'Rosalie Connor' <rosalie.connor@aigroup.com.au>; Brent 
Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; Ruchi Bhatt <ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; 
kaldridge@rtbu.org.au 
Cc: Chambers - Asbury VP <Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2024/7 Application to vary the Rail Industry Award  

 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Parties,  
 
I refer to the application to vary the Rail Industry Award in AM2024/7. 
 
Chambers acknowledges receipt of the below email and the attached correspondence dated 30 June 
2024 from Mr Wiffen.  
 
Vice President accepts the correspondence as notification to the Commission pursuant to rule 10 of 
the Fair Work Commission Rules 2024 that the application is withdrawn by Mr Wiffen.    
 
Given that Mr Wiffen is the sole applicant in this application, Chambers advises that the matter 
AM2024/7 is now closed. 
 
Kind regards,   
 
Jesse To (he/him) 
Associate to Vice President Asbury 

 
T 07 3028 7877  

E Chambers.Asbury.vp@fwc.gov.au  
 
Level 14, Central Plaza Two, 66 Eagle Street, Brisbane, QLD, 4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane, QLD, 4001 
 

 

At the Fair Work Commission we respect and celebrate the diversity of our communities and we are 
committed to creating a safe and welcoming space for all. 
 
We acknowledge that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to Country and pay our respects to their 
Elders past and present. This email was sent from Jagera, Yuggera and Turrbul Country. 
 
Important: This message may contain private or confidential information. If you think this email was 
sent to you by mistake, please immediately notify the sender and delete all copies of the email from 
your system. Please refer to our privacy policy for more information on how we collect and handle 
personal information. 
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Fair Work Commission 
Australia's national workplace relations tribunal 



From: MatthewWiffen < >  
Sent: Monday, July 1, 2024 10:52 AM 
To: Chambers - Asbury VP <Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2024/7 

 
please see the attached file 
 
Sent with Proton Mail secure email.  
  



30/06/2024 
 
To the Fairwork commission regarding AM2024/7 
After reviewing the submissions made by the AIG and the RTBU, I have come to the 
conclusion that whilst not agreeing with their submissions. I do not have the time, 
resources or expertise to argue against these submission in a way that would lead to a 
favorable determination in this matter, therefore I am withdrawing my application. 
 
I would like to thank you for your time and assistance regarding this process. 
 
Yours sincerely Matthew Wiffen. 
 

 


